MINISTER’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION (MACSE)
COMMUNICATION: COLLABORATING WITH THE COMMUNITY
February 2021
The purpose of this form is to obtain targeted feedback to support discussion at the next MACSE meeting.  Please use this form to gather input on issues related to special education programs and services.
INSTRUCTIONS:

· Please submit the completed form electronically to your MACSE representative by January 20, 2021.

SUBMITTED BY:  PAAC on SEAC 

EXCEPTIONALITY/SECTOR:  All Exceptionalities
                         (Name of Organization)
 
	SUCCESSFUL PRACTICES
	· Commitment in some boards to offer in-class instruction for students who are not able to learn remotely or need in person EA support
· Individualized decision-making based on student needs

· Offering of small group break-out sessions (with EA or SERT support) in addition to synchronous online instruction

· Creativity and flexibility in providing assessment and resourcing
· Some Boards still successfully offering 1:1 services like mental health supports/counselling/guidance services and Speech/Language sessions in virtual environment



	CHALLENGES /ISSUES
	· EAs not available for physical hands-on supports
· Some boards have laid off EAs

· Availability of School Health Support Services is very uneven

· Use of different technology platforms in different settings can be confusing for students and parents
· Administration of screening tools, e.g. for gifted, have been suspended in some boards

· Increased wait times for professional assessments

· Access to devices and internet are still issues in some parts of Ontario

· Some high schools are transferring devices between students after quadmesters, and this takes much time and coordination


	POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS / FUTURE DIRECTIONS
	· School boards should acquire enough devices so that sharing is not necessary and students can keep devices until they are needed again.
· more preparation for transitions from in-school to remote learning and vice-versa, so that transitions are seamless
· Ministry of Education should refer to the Report from the Accessibility Education K-12 SDC, Planning for Emergencies & Safety Working Group when doing long term planning for school disruptions



	OTHER COMMENTS


	· Lack of communication from some MACSE sector representatives with their stakeholder groups

· No feedback available on submissions to MACSE, or confirmation that input has been received

· Annual Reports, meeting minutes or timely highlights from MACSE are not available

· The Special Education Update is not distributed or posted as in the past. This impedes the work of PAAC on SEAC in informing SEAC members and parents


